
Over Wyresdale Parish Council
 
 Minutes of OWPC Meeting held by Zoom ; a web based video conferencing tool    that allows users to physically meet online, 7.30pm March 10th 2021.

  	 
1. Attendance. Mr. Tom Entwistle (vice-chairman), Mrs Vicky O’Neill and Mr. Barry Pye.  
Clerk – Mrs. Christine Coleman.
2.  Apologies: Mr. Mark Atkinson, Mr John Drinkall and Mr. Mason Townley.
3. The Minutes of the last meeting were approved. Mrs Vicky O’Neill proposed and Mr. Barry Pye seconded, that they were a true record.
4. Matters arising from the previous minutes. It was discussed that the Parish needs a replacement cattlegrid near Till’s Farm. The sandbags which were a temporary mend are now burst. The clerk to notify LCC Highways Authority.(ref.w58546. 18/03/21,reported.)
5. Standing Orders were discussed and reviewed.
6. The Parish Plan was reviewed with slight amendments. 
7. Finance a) Bank Balance – current account- £1425.40, business reserve - £915.38. b)   The budget was noted. c) The clerk’s annual payment of £500.00 was agreed, c) along with the clerk’s expenses, cheques to be posted signed and delivered.  
8. Planning: No planning to discuss.
9. Helen Yu will be formerly asked to be internal auditor again with a payment of £40.00 to cover time and costs.
10. Highways. The clerk to notify Highways of :- 1) blocked drain, just past Lentworth, layby near footpath, (ref.w581531, reported 18/03 21). 2) A footbridge near Friends Meeting House leading to Chapel House, the sides are being undermined by floodwater, on a public right of way. (ref.PRW134256, FP29.reported by clerk.).
11. Correspondence. a) Bowland Pennine Rescue Team. It was unanimously decided by the council to send £200.00 to help pay for much needed new ropes. They need £1000.00 worth of new ropes as COVID19 has led to 4x the amount of rescues on the Bowland fells from walkers in distress. b) NWAS has checked the defibrillator is healthy and has removed a sandbag next to the door of kiosk that was preventing opening door wide. NWAS has put a tag on defib.so it will be easier to identify and return it to site after deployment. Clerk has cleaned kiosk and added CPAD number – 2868 as NWAS could not get internet to find it when in village. c) All details have been handed over to Grosvenor Estate Office regarding bench request from Ms. B. Gorecki. d) Sponsorship labels – Samuelson & Wylie/Defib Group arrived in post and duly placed two in kiosk. e) The clerk filled in online a Parish Council Training Survey 2021. F) Due to COVID19 the publicity Shoot with NW Rally Cars has been delayed until the time is more appropriate.
12. No other matters. 

                              The meeting closed at 8.20pm.

The next meeting will be May 19th 2021, 7.30pm in The Village Hall. 
      Current and appropriate COVID19 regulations will apply.
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